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Mrs. Torregrosa asked if any exterior changes are being made. She stated that signage would have to go 
before HARC and any fences used to conceal trash would have to go before HARC 
 

f. Major Development Plan - Mallory Square (RE # 00072082-001100, and 00072082-001400, and 
0072082-003700)  - A Major Development Plan application for property located in the HPS zoning 
district per Section 108-91 of the Land Development Regulations of the Code of Ordinances. 
 
Nicole Malo presented the project. She stated that because the leasehold portions under development 
review were part of the larger Mallory Square all site data dimensions are taken from the entire site. She 
explained that the department is aware that the applicant would like to request additional seating than that 
is allowed today for a time in the future when zoning may permit.  She explained that the department and 
staff will process the application for the consumption area existing on the site today which consists of 
2,344 square feet and 156 seats.  
 
Ms. Malo stated that the site plans appeared to be adequate but requested that the existing setbacks for the 
entire be added to the site plans. She then requested that the applicant show on the site plans how the 
proposed consumption area will remain the same as the existing consumption area.  
 
She also requested that the parking analysis in the application be clarified to reflect that new parking 
requirements are not being triggered because there is no new consumption area. 
 
Ms. Malo asked if the applicant would be willing to provide additional bicycle parking for the project. 

 
William Horn represented the project. He gave an overview of the processes that have been completed so 
far including: 

• HARC Approval 
• Tree Commission Approval 

 
He stated that key elements in the plan included the garbage and recycling service areas, use of existing 
utilities, the maintenance of the existing Cable Huts, and that plans would be reviewed with fire again if 
any changes occurred to the plan. He stated that he would clarify the plans for consumption area and 
setbacks.  

 
Mr. Horn and Ms. Malo clarified the setbacks for Mr. Averette. 
 
Mr. Avarette stated he had no further questions or comments. 
 
Ms. Ignaffo stated that the conceptual drainage plan appeared to be adequate and that she looks forward to 
developing the Utility Connection Plan. 
  
Mrs. Nicklaus stated that the ADA appears to be in order. And that she had no additional comments. 
 
Mrs. Torregrosa stated that the project was brought before HARC on October 04, 2010 (H10-01-355) and 
approved with minor changes to the design. She thanked the applicant for working hard with staff. 
 
The recording secretary Patrick Wright read the following into the record: 
 

Florida Keys Aqueduct Authority, this site is presently being served by a 5/8” service. The site has an 
8” water main located on Wall Street, which seems capable of serving this project. A complete set of 
plans will be required for review to determine meter requirements and System Development charges. 
 
Keys Energy, The customer will need to provide KEYS with a full set of plans and a project review 
form. The available voltage at this location is single phase 120/240 high voltage underground. 
There was no public comment. 
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